
Minutes of the High Hoyland Parish Meeting held on Monday 20th May 2024 at 8.45 pm at 
the Cherry Tree, High Hoyland 

Chair: Mike Heaversedge 

Clerk:   Richard Leech 

Present: David and Jo Roberts, Kath Heaversedge, Marcus and Joanna Dacre, Malcolm 
and Margaret Pursey, Kay Reid, Barry Smith, Andrea Haigh, Robin Hugill, Fiona 
O’Connell, Kathryn Williams, John Garrity, Charles Durans, Anthony Massouras 

Also present: Ward Cllr Burnett. 

Apologies: Ward Cllr. Barnard, Will and Vicky Jowett, Gearoid O’Connell, Jasper and Tina 
Hodges.   

1.  Minutes   

The minutes of the meeting held on 8th January 2024 were approved as a true and accurate 
record. 

The Chair signed the minutes. 

2. Matters arising 

None 

3. Approval of the Declaration of no Accounts and Certificate of Exemption 2023/2024 
(AGAR Part 1 P.M.) 

The Parish Meeting approved the AGAR Part 1 PM. The Clerk would submit this to the External 
Auditors and display on the village noticeboard.   

4. Planning update. 

All Hallows Church – The Planning Inspectorate had refused the appellants appeal.   

Greenland Cottage – BMBC had refused planning permission in February 2024. 

5. Crime & Safety 

Jo Roberts reported that the next PACT meeting was to be held on July 1st . 

Residents reported that two walkers had been rambling through the village naked. Whilst, not 
taken to be offensive, the residents were very bemused by the occurrence. 

6. Environmental issues 



Residents reported that since the gates had been placed on the pull-in on Jebb Lane there was 
far less litter being dumped there. Litter picking continues to be done by the village group as a 
large amount of littler is dropped by passing cars daily. 

The meeting was updated by Ward Cllr Burnett on the replacement of the TWIGGS Community 
service. A new approach to the way environmental services were being supplied in the 
Penistone area was being used and contracts had been signed and the services were about to 
commence. Further information will be provided when the service starts. 

Residents complained about the condition of the roads around the village, particularly High 
Hoyland Lane. Ward Cllr Burnett said he would find out when this was due to be repaired. 

7. Date of next meeting 

November 11th 2024 was proposed as the date of the next meeting 

Approved :  Signed by the Chair Mike Heaversedge     July 29th 2024 
  


